


























































































































































































































































































 
October 15, 2021 

MaryAnn Frates, Director 
Contra Costa Special Education Local Plan Area, Code 0701 
2520 Stanwell Drive, Suite 270 
Concord, CA 94520 

Dear SELPA Director Frates: 
 
The Focused Monitoring and Technical Assistance Unit V (FMTA V) in the Special 
Education Division at the California Department of Education (CDE) acknowledges the 
receipt, review, and acceptance of the recent submission of the Special Education Local 
Plan Area (SELPA) Local Plan by the Contra Costa SELPA. The SELPA may implement 
the Local Plan for the 2021–22 fiscal year. 
 
The 2022–23 fiscal year Local Plan submission deadline is June 30, 2022. Local Plan 
submission materials for 2022–23 will be made available at a later date. 
 
If you have questions regarding this subject, please contact the Focused Monitoring and 
Technical Assistance Unit V, by phone at 916-323-2409 or by email at 
SELPALocalPlan@cde.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 

John Burch, EdD, Education Administrator 
Special Education Division 

JB:kb 
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